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From the Agent:
The holiday season is upon us and we have some seasonal events coming up, such as the Wreath
Sale and the Bow Making Class to make bows to sell at the Wreath Sale! Read further in the
newsletter for the specifics!

Make sure to check out information about the upcoming 4-H Food Show, as registration is due in
November. 

Horse contests (judging, hippology, quiz bowl) will be here soon, so read the Horse Updates section
for how to get involved.

For those that are planners, please check out the Rowan County Cooperative Extension website
calendar for lots of 2020 dates:
https://rowan.ces.ncsu.edu/events/

Club Leaders: Please read the Club Leader section, Club Opportunities section (new!) and the
sections about upcoming 4-H Volunteer Trainings! There are also some upcoming event flyers & other
info that may be useful to your club! Please read! And don't forget to share the info in this newsletter
with your club members at club meetings!

**Please note the January 2020 deadline for 2019 Project Record Books, Portfolios and
Achievement Plans and use the links I've provided for those materials (all are in this
newsletter).**

If you are new to 4-H or if you have not enrolled for 2019, please register at nc.4honline.com. Please
also realize that ALL 4-H'ers and volunteers will have to RE-ENROLL in 4HOnline in January 2020 to
participate in 4-H in the year 2020.

I hope you'll find a way to get your family involved in 4-H! Let me know how I can help you in your 4-H
experience!

Laura

My contact information:

laura_allen@ncsu.edu
704-216-8970

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeoqDGSb3L5JwMThinoB7uw8ZOkCwRR2cXZoRtLjXXA-LtD0fi5Oq_1QzRRHBmcBPfKYeVQXbFOdhmE63Lr4MfLYrQxM9CsIX8J2_CvU2B4B1g7Nv3lpQAXUNGEKvhd88V&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjiCXnDgS6Q6o0lAqdngdI-KHnfA1rZIHexI1Hm_QVLK3lcvZK_ZrynmkoOMzjMkQK0DAiI0C4oNWTVivWmDbw2WS8fk3_13Momcq-nbPbIq7biDZ5I09Xs4=&c=&ch=


Upcoming Meetings
County Council: These meetings are for any 4-H'er ages 12-18 as of January 1. We will meet
in the Suite A Conference Room at the extension Office at 6 PM.

November 7, 2019
December 17, 2019
January 28, 2020
February 18, 2020
March 30, 2020
April 20, 2020
**additional dates are listed on the Rowan County Cooperative Extension calendar.

PALS: These meetings are for any parent, alumni, or leader (or anyone at all) who supports 4-H. If
you are interested in 4-H or new to 4-H, you are invited to attend these meetings as well! Please come
share your ideas for 4-H and help us find ways to support Rowan County 4-H. This group will meet at
the Rowan County Cooperative Extension office in Auditorium A at 6 PM.

December 17, 2019
February 18, 2020
April 20, 2020
**additional dates are listed on the Rowan County Cooperative Extension calendar.

4-H Wreath Sale is underway!
The Rowan County 4-H Wreath Sale fundraiser is currently underway! All funds from this wreath sale
will go back to individual 4-H clubs to assist with club expenses and to our PALS group to help fund
scholarships, programming, and volunteer training.

If you are a 4-H'er, then you can participate in this fundraiser to help
earn money for your 4-H club!!!

To make this wreath sale a success, we NEED YOUR HELP!!! Here's what you can do to help: 

1. Share the flyer with all your family, friends and co-workers (talk to them, hand them a flyer, share it
on social media, etc) 

2. Have your 4-H'er practice their salesmanship skills by actively trying to sell wreaths to those in our
community. If your 4-H'er is a member of a 4-H club, the profits from what they sell go directly back to
their club. **We have sales sheets available at the 4-H office. Please come pick one up! Please
make sure your club name is listed on the sales sheet or your club will not get credit for the
sale!**

3. Come help us on wreath pick up day on Thursday, Dec. 5: help gather orders, check orders, load
wreaths in car. (Laura is allergic, so we'll need some extra help that day!) Sign Up Here to help with
pick up!

All orders are due by Wednesday, November 21. Orders must be submitted on the sales sheet (pick
one up at our office) or by calling 704-216-8970. Wreath pick up is Thursday, Dec. 5 from 8:30 AM-
4:30 PM. Customers must pay during pick up. Cash and checks accepted (checks made out to
Rowan County CES).

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhqf3iqfULO-MVXcONpxXooxhWC-2n1DzVPlixIamuJe0RCbD4RZCO8NEgQ4dosPD0LSP58UJc_PEnKTCdumGEFc-QWAEirInJrmR8Yyo3NSY9918CnzTXmdS88EnQ6MRZwxaAUZq3sx195UuZ57xnSVTyWlQVwJircK25H1sPTGwTalaXKX7E5etQd0UpPvm-U1M88FN52RaLeUSyNTZfmMfFzn0Yt-lwd&c=&ch=


All information can be found here: 4-H Wreath Sale List & Ordering Information

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhqGGLtsNZIsijL50QvxOI5oLf4h67lEDUbXdifqFhnM8OwqW5l47fDcCf99ezqIqhhN4f14K_Us6UMkbewwqnGQ24hVRdtZJbYCqQr25H1vlmgIHOsuvWZZJ6IrSv_dwfBLSa14r8fg1zyEYUcnnfU8aAeH2rQmFiD&c=&ch=


Don't forget about Plant Sale pick up!
If you or someone you know ordered plants during our Fall 4-H Plant Sale, make sure to pick them up
on Thursday, Nov. 7.

Here is the sign up sheet for those who have already signed up to help or those who want to: Sign up
for Plant Sale pick up

4-H Food Show: to participate, REGISTER by Nov. 22

The annual 4-H Food Show will be held on Saturday, December 7. You MUST pre-register by Nov.
22. The theme for this year will be Egg-cellent Recipes where all recipes must contain eggs! The
categories are: Appetizers, Breakfast Items, Lunch/Supper Entrees, Side Dishes, Baked Goods.

Any current 4-H'er or any community member age 5-18 as of January 1st (who will have to fill out a 4-
H enrollment form) may participate! 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhqz0MQ28o6_8GvJvEU_Y9XiEhGwpTQ-s_bDOb26WZuolfeSrNpgkaUpMoXXps4FdBgwqo9Rqseqiy_cnJ5p_4PWSQ69cKI5mrL2kxSjnRnRI2ci0SEtkh23AT5bA4x2aTZEaeQQ6IAyEnyd-iR8UxNQfui_RQZw_Xxdg0WRyw3DcH07_vN8k6OmIs3AIWUVB3dtpDMsLNOWVO1Sca8teeC6mDzorLTzAYm&c=&ch=


H enrollment form) may participate! 

CLICK HERE for Food Show Rules, Judging Rubic & Registration Link

Or, go to the Rowan County Cooperative Extension website to find all of the Food Show information!

Upcoming 4-H Programs, Fall 2019 & Early 2020
Please call 704-216-8970 or email laura_allen@ncsu.edu to sign up! 

Electric Workshop: Saturday, November 16, 2019, 9 AM-3 PM
This workshop, open to youth ages 8-18, involves an intro to electricity, soldering and putting together
an electric kit. It is already full with 4 youth on a waiting list. If you are interested in this topic,
please let Laura know so that we can hopefully offer another class soon!

Bow Tying Class: Tuesday, November 12, 6-8 PM
This workshop is for 4-H'ers, parents/family of 4-H'ers and 4-H club leaders/volunteers. Sue Shell, a
China Grove resident, will be teaching us how to tie bows. The purpose of this workshop is for all of us
to learn a new skill and then sell the bows we make during the Wreath Sale Pick Up as a 4-H
fundraiser. This workshop is FREE. Please note that all bows will be staying at the 4-H office to sell
as a fundraiser. RSVP due by Nov. 6 to laura_allen@ncsu.edu or 704-216-8970. (Flyer below)

**We need YOU to attend this workshop 
to help make this project a success!**

"Speak Up" Public Speaking Workshop Series:  
Save the date now for this wonderful public speaking experience for youth ages 7-18 (as of January 1).
This 4 week workshop series will be held on Mondays in January/Feb (Jan. 27, Feb. 3, 10, 17). The
youth are divided by age and attend at different times based upon their age. This workshop is taught
by Cheryl Kane of Barton & Kane Consolidated who has years of experience in this area and does an
awesome job with the youth. Youth must be pre-registered by January 17, 2020. Cost is $40 per child
which is due at the January 27 session. There is a multi-child discount available (contact Laura). This
workshop is open to any Rowan County youth, whether they are currently in 4-H or not. Youth
attending can be first time or repeat attendees. All details on flyer below.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDe8ZgZIWJNgT0lRJP14JsBAe88K8mwyOEv0IuotXnHlgVOOb6pSQR3bPwK_w6ekQmgbBbLBTekUxxehYutwWdO8huRbNefKGj3WxoI5U-sbVZJN_IgKo0AWq9tdyzZv06cOeppn58d0-bVEAMKwVvnLmjezsjVNklI0Q19wGU4mWRIxPGTTxU4Pg==&c=&ch=




Nominate a 4-H'er for "Service Above Self" Award
The Rowan County Service Above Self Youth Award applications are now available. This is an annual,
local nomination process where adults can nominate youth for their service activities over the past
year. This event is hosted and sponsored by Rowan County United Way, Rowan Rotary Club and
other local donors. I encourage 4-H club leaders & volunteers to nominate 4-H'ers for their service
work! All nominations are due no later than November 15.

All youth who are nominated will receive a certificate and get recognized on stage during an awards
ceremony on December 12 at 6:30 PM at Catawba College. Those who win first, second and third
place in each age category receive cash prizes and certain winners also receive future scholarships
to Catawba College.

You can read more about it and find the application (online or you can print a form)
here: Service Above Self Youth Award

PALS Concessions Fundraiser (sign up to help using links below)!
This event is TOMORROW, November 2! We will be located in the building behind the new building at the Rowan
County Fairgrounds (this is a different building than we were in last year). We will be at the end closest to the barn.

Thanks to those who volunteered to purchase, cook or donate items or their time for this event! 

Here is the sign up sheet for volunteer workers during this event! Several have signed up, but we could use a few more.
Please sign up and come help us! We need adults, older 4-H'ers to assist with making food orders and a few younger 4-H'ers
to walk around to get folks to purchase barn quilt raffle tickets.
Sign up to work here: SIGN UP to work!

Don't forget that PALS is asking each 4-H Club to donate 2 dozen home-made baked goods (individually wrapped,
no icing) OR asking for the club to donate $15 towards costs of purchasing items. 
Please sign up for what your club wishes to do or check this link for a reminder of what you signed up for! All items need to be

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhqa_FwyLtqhtgVCYtJiDe6LjS5Pl33ZEos3JwMAMQXVPE4CFNJ3uQbbEEB9LfwNJE0Y600uJT3kA4C3SgTtwt8sqYCh5BRgH2sNW6MbgaiYLMw2oegSbsiMGsh11y_ZKbJ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeoJbCxk6JwQM2mgRzbAN-VQTLwZqGhACmu3-P7iAfYypOcvAFh1kq9e0VonFXLzSJzCi44ALFbfnNiejZYd8Yo6ecrO2SJV4YB_VSdssHcQJclAUQxGOba2TgHv0JETr9YMIXwiji9rOSGlnoh1Fie4prYGNaxoY7qu7hj5hl3KxpsFeblo2LbhcD5s6Ns8ppiIaij6ewo8cq-PtgiahRX-ZNjlaB9UnK&c=&ch=


Please sign up for what your club wishes to do or check this link for a reminder of what you signed up for! All items need to be
brought to the Extension office on Nov. 1 or to the fairgrounds by 9 AM on Nov. 2: 4-H Club Baked Goods/Donations Sign Up

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDehTUcCoTtjVqVAyuhuYYJLHVrTnCjXdFTDtn8uGCAudmjRgVMpmSDfrYPKKfuBlrjPs-4wfIscXGkY0vNQtvHrzgvxJMnxRpZcIl_jWWJ_eJ8tNb5-avcUa0EJjxII2ooyLj1g_Iyehz2ziWqIL230OAxB3HBQ3ito3Ra4TMhITUpOz-77vqWhaImNo8Kr-jnISPWuw31HliNLqt_f_gFniZ71x-BxBuc&c=&ch=


Project Record Books, Achievement Plans, & More!
The deadline for submitting 2019 4-H Project Record Books, Achievement Plans and/or
Portfolios is January 9, 2020.
These include records from 4-H projects and achievements from January-December 2019, but are
due in early 2020.

Please let Laura know if you have questions about these opportunities and how you can get involved!
Some of them are competitive and involve winning money if you place 1st at the district/state level.

Use these links to help you:
Project Record Book for Rowan Cloverbuds (5-7 years old)
Project Record Book for 8-12 years old
Project Record Book for 13-18 years old
Helpful Hints for doing Project Record Books
Achievement Plan
NC 4-H Incentives & Awards Programs

Adults: join us to support 4-H!
PALS stands for Parents, Alumni and Leaders and is a group in Rowan County for ANYONE who
supports and believes in 4-H! This group is instrumental in planning and conducting fundraisers to
help provide funding for 4-H Event Scholarships to 4-H'ers. This group also has a hand in developing
ideas for the 4-H program. Important information is shared at these meetings that help provide club
leaders, parents, volunteers and supporters with the information they need to better understand and
assist the 4-H program. Join us! We would love to have you! We are planning several fundraisers and
could use your help in making these events successful!

Upcoming PALS fundraisers; Helpers needed!
-November 2: Concessions at the Old English Bantam Show, Rowan County Fair
-November/December: 4-H Wreath Sale
-April 3: Port-a-Pit (will pre-sale tickets)

Interested in 4-H Camp in Summer 2020?
4-H Camp is for youth ages 8-14. It is an 5 night, 6 day overnight camp from a Sunday-Friday during
the summer. We will either be attending Betsy-Jeff Penn or Millstone 4-H Camp. 

If you THINK you may be interested in sending your child to 4-H Camp, PLEASE EMAIL Laura
at laura_allen@ncsu.edu! This does not lock you in, just shows me that you MAY be interested. I
need to know the name of the child, child's birthday and parent names and contact information. Then, I
will keep in touch with you about 4-H Camp!

Camp costs $420 per person. 4-H'ers who are active in a 4-H club or multiple county level events for
at least 6 months prior to the registration date will owe $375. If we receive donations from local
groups, the cost may be less per person, but we will not know that until closer to time.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeLf_oA0KfHNIvRaNHVdOmILX1U9mzjIQdBSgtZXL6J3KakOhElVBaMTQaywon_PSrXK69qVHWpsTqNJKf9xbSJ_RJUaiCV7A5dG6pMp6M82LcnvE72ifcxVN8kMQJlXaPEdsYpF6llGaJ6lE_maICBfgZueO1utEwLFbr41urcgO0DvjkoWMZn3RVASicTyPPFwDKhUMHJuM=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDewWAeSLB5n2K1X9fkpJ-0PBPdabFFHKFP6wNf3gNTZQsuTFRZvF-rfR2fWKoSVHiWlh2_yr_ecUmvUBnytQXPd6RXSg_cqlH8xWDr8hJI0BJ8YrCgXTe_NiWetTOmVBgG4CIXmczl6t3Ekqyodyil62V9KIh-VIwC5UKhpUcU1OImbAEyUQ3ZS_bRj8V74kgdk7Dllzx96g4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeFT77-_2-o_-uBbOCR1eQ5NrgpF-rbHsjLVxxgXVr6PAuBh1CPtu5tCZ54jCRGSmyzoXElYjoIA0Bcn3qfy1YdvV5WYJFpG0TPtY9z6mAnR6p_uN12DWGsvAjw2-sc5hSZH8qV5rfWVQ17yZAQG-rrvCc2a7vbt57z51qE-N97ieemQe9bmGTJhWtcbPjgL9zbxmrmG59gMk=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeEVXhoFkYCl6fSmZKlobLurqZ-OLPpNCSdvZVJzub-3k-83TjSZ83ONM2qsCq4fD2qEBpiZrWcG0oEVlJ17zBGf46mWi8ozuBvthplMijFhqt-b7EMimMfwgYLLzZYziLnsldolxQ0D7Za6wGGcE6QPNNEdnlT0EJfZUCJ-mYaLxDUCnTXlStgulDidysrAyLDdDbDj6o5ZINvxM2hEt9dx8AM5VnX2jw&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeH_1R3sazElt-DtSWW63y9a7UeILXtc30CUWZDar3UY_OooctptPDHAGHa_XD8uHZVLSmPQtBEApFarYXjonUzZzGjT5n01WWxymko_IQU9p5VSPpx8WkrGy3D1q2y2xG3-ZLUT83yVdeF5QHiEfW52wRt1qqcXR8qXHAoCZ0AaP_NZ7IXQHQF79GNdvEVWtcfgpUdfI7-RFkV-Y1hPDF9s8wuyyZbFRN&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjnDYg1Xl7w53I80PamhUgr9iU5NikGY_qkIhvimpTPm9M2UixC1-YMHK1TJ66C2raJ8wb7p_HCORjy4U1_rOx4VhRYsCEuyJyELSZAuIJBIjB9QBktdOhX_kkJX3lIuBaJz7v4SINzyNwJSznr8kuwhgmIp3sTAwtzTTTMSs6rbhaoowOTKZpC8=&c=&ch=


In October 2019, I have to request the number of slots Rowan wants and rank our choices for which
week to attend. We will not know what week we were assigned until January 2020. 

To learn more about camp, check out:
NC 4-H Camping Centers
Betsy-Jeff Penn 4-H Educational Center
Millstone 4-H Camp

Current Rowan 4-H Cloverbucks guidelines
Please find the updated Cloverbucks document and 4-H Event Scholarship application on the Rowan
County Cooperative Extension website or click HERE!

4-H Volunteer Training Opportunities
Please contact Laura if you are interested in attending any of these events. Registration info
will be sent out once it is available.

South Central District Fall Day: Saturday, November 2 in Anson County from 9 AM-2:30 PM. Thanks to
Charles & Sarah Nettles and Sherry Hill for registering for this event.

State Volunteers Leaders' Conference is Jan. 31-Feb. 2 at the Hilton Durham near Duke University:
3800 Hillsborough Road, Durham, NC

North Carolina 4-H Master Volunteer Achievement in Continuing Education (ACE) is an
opportunity offered by NC 4-H. The ACE program is a wonderful program to help volunteers learn and
grow! Specifically, this program is designed to assist volunteers in the development of specialized skills
as 4-H volunteers by participating in quality training experiences, processing learning experiences,
conducting service activities/projects, and developing a Master Volunteer ACE portfolio. 
Use these links for more information!
ACE program details
ACE forms packet
ACE renewal forms
**If you participate in this program this year, all ACE portfolios as well as ACE renewal and specialty
portfolios are due in hand to Sarah Kotzian in Raleigh on Monday, December 2nd. 

Rowan 4-H Volunteer Required Training: Jan. 28, 6-8 PM
Any adult volunteer who is enrolled in 4HOnline as 4-H volunteer or club leader, MUST attend this
training! There are some new rules and guidelines from NCSU that require each volunteer to watch a
video and sign off on some forms. My plan is to accomplish this with everyone at this meeting. 

We will also cover some other training material. Please help me decide what you would most like
training on by filling out this form: 4-H Volunteer Training Survey

4-H Club Opportunities

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDejOscrCCIC3T2-HGPAqCIUTYrqMZRL5Tla0lF2zfKGxjmVBaV0M3aVrszbzEUQupk7WtGQvwbBQ9h0bgJj5W74GgfOvluXd0o0d51T3PBWQIV7kr7zJuKnr_EBPZ-7UkEJgIArU4GVh0=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDewqqCc63xX92WoC0Amemkcy93cLUbRXZO8ZR3G8qW_z3h_VWQdW7ExVkBjkfb9seLDlgFF-qi5mK7urtjoHNH72_qLBEY97cQ62NSO4aaHBU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeIEhf4B82308wNFwglZMEOUgsnrRLRPNZuXWgBtSKJ_5aD_u10w_xJAeXpuJhwCmsHT3tGTGz6bWK-cczk7DQr2UO9wxZG5_c_GGTLTezHd1X3uYvIfbf2Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjv1YOmGA0lzQzELXANL55tK82GdiS5YtpEcR55eliwseSHbO3U5QnIP4NcxBeTnkPPMV7twx8-RjwANTAQfWssWp6SIpUHQ0M0mDYaliroO_plnWhQ602vJOkJoFWnL6D6hWq2gZ_b3TqZjaaCuTyJRWZyKA3Y9Eg67BvrBfIsXEqdZkiCY8uFFkt_SzTAwhjmrzBv6f2UIOnnoQjSJV__s=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhq1jyw4--yAIlFME1DdDWUKdudMVRPNurPTPrRRsTAXQzmS8gShR7zPBuczYAebB4z2OPBgIgpNOSOcFFu_NJne4VDZN5Ho53evCUKP3wfBXH4vOuGTHo3-l53KlfH0AzbbjdFjg_sIoZUEPUjrWHnZRyVsTT_UghobPNFTJEBGDv_hexNQm-vBQuR7RBS_qVhEghk06CQyvM7VOoTtPnFi82OsMbu_SwR&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhqqaM8oNo9Eh5q1bU2ugaxerd0IrBphHzKj0Gepr6yyokTbykBZ6-geGiUTDoVQRYbI9np-KD8zLtnPAQVQWdOWrRaVmlbW_NA5zWyymkY4JD_hd-Ivsm_3HtqnIia1VTjoWIMrJDGfL3AGEipsGO22ZNsICjMALLLATBPcrtaxrO1KpiPILvnWkiUYy1jhoOpfmo2unguu-fxJL10iX7n63zLdZMBRUjH&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhqv_xC5iXCF8GjmRrh9VV5HZ4L7YakOcOgk923EECwbp4CMEqEL9Z5-ENpSbeJJb1LlQh2NdGHWtvm8x7L5-69nBjq-Qf8YJUdWchOt26gIacgz9aAMskCUtsK5IT7V1O1VRZIrGH34m1XfgZ2m8IYacQeM0-dJGrPOknz_GxLJ2lhhNyRq1wJKifGnbxTVOt9W20605CBg28Moj0RL90kdtnT62H1hggn&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjqAMxKSTSBhq_gHnakMZC9sYLB-Kr6-C1BHjwfYrQHCwW8gi8SPMqAchOpVkuqmrsnYaXVj1QzPx1IAqxJ2IitTnF-jR8tASm_v-5MxsxC8JE2CaqAinx9xJpWv6tL27oKv98nrL55qV&c=&ch=


4-H Club Opportunities
1. Southern States in Mooresville contacted me to let me know that their store is available as a
location if any 4-H clubs would like to conduct an event there (bake sale, kids craft, etc). If you are
interested, please contact Melanie at 704-360-3938.

2. If your club is or is wanting to have any type of community service drive in December (canned food,
sock, etc), please let me know! I have been contacted by someone who is interested in having her
group partner and assist a 4-H group with a drive in December. 

3. Don't forget about the Wreath Sale as a way to make some money for your 4-H club!

Important Info for 4-H Club Leaders:

ALL OFFICIAL 4-H VOLUNTEERS: Please report your contacts by
the 10th of every month:

http://go.ncsu.edu/2019monthly4hreport

-If you are seeking reimbursement from your club's account OR if you are needing money out
of your club's account to pay a bill, please use the PALS money use form.  

-Does your 4-H Club want to do a fundraiser? If so, GREAT! Just notify Laura ahead of time to make
sure it won't conflict with another 4-H fundraiser and to make sure all receipting requirements are
being met.

-It is OKAY for your club to seek donations. However, please notify Laura of this as well (we don't
want our county program and multiple clubs to be seeking donations from the same folks every time).

-If your club receives money (donation, club fee, fundraiser money, etc) the money MUST be
RECEIPTED and TURNED IN to the Extension office within 3 DAYS of receiving it! If you need a
receipt book, please let Laura know.

-New: 4-H Club Leader Resource folder! Club leaders have received this link in your email.I have
added several materials to it recently. Please add any materials or contacts to it that you may have!
No need to "reinvent the wheel" when we have great resources we can share! If you don't have
access and would like to have access to this folder, email Laura!

-If you get new members to your club, PLEASE make sure they enroll in 4HOnline. Please contact
me to get a copy of any new member forms that you need. You are REQUIRED to keep these forms
with you at 4-H club meetings and events and to keep them locked up when not in use.

-Please push your 4-H'ers to do a project record book, Achievement Plan or to get involved in 4-H in a
new way! The due date for 2019 Achievement Plans, Project Record Books & Portfolios is
January 9, 2020.

-As a reminder, if you, your club Reporter or a parent have any brief information or a 4-H picture &
caption that you want published in the newsletter, please send it to me by the 25th of the month prior
to the newsletter publishing date (which is typically the 1st of the month).

-Don't forget that your club MUST do at least 1 service project in 2019. Participating in the
county wide Sock Drive will count!

-Remember that as a club leader, you MUST attend 1 volunteer training during the calendar year to be

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjsDKS0YTE8UTKVxylsOrkkiVLlkE42p0xFupta-iaoyI80DkP9zFrkGNl3aTp7XGlf1m2HqI06a-VKDsfs7gk0IaaxWPRgKWsT_pykdEeUfNLkQwSLiXC-YJ2LjUKWQ5SZvGmNrUmRGZ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjsDKS0YTE8UTZVcOQ4w3UjyeylOAUcGCxn5KC0QSETN4bj_je8-T16eYyooqqyPWSS5tIgNItso9j_0zJW06PT9Uf1dJK8xBnHX8Rz6NyUMiwOyexyq5_l1J2SKe_Mv_qrgfBaDWCd69aZFLmIfS3JICYTMbrcL23UJsmFjfuVQqzTZRL18t671VT1gWeaJQukeO7dafphv444p8d31djmiTt19C6kT32Edi0JJHBd-V&c=&ch=


-Remember that as a club leader, you MUST attend 1 volunteer training during the calendar year to be
able to re-charter your club. For Emerald Seal, you must attend 2 volunteer trainings.

THANKS FOR ALL YOU DO!!!!

Click here for more information:
Achievement Plan
Project Record Books and Presentations
4-H Ambassador Program

Horse Updates
Are you interested in 4-H Horse Judging, Hipplology or Quizbowl?

It will soon be time to get prepared for the 2020 events! If
interested, please email laura_allen@ncsu.edu as soon as

possible! 

-Horse Judging Short Course offered by NC State Nov. 2-3, 2019. More information can be found
here: Horse Judging Short Course info

-The most recent NC 4-H Horse Program Newsletter can be found here: NC 4-H Horse Program
Newsletter (August 2019). 

-The 2019 NC 4-H Horse Calendar of Events can be found here: NC 4-H Horse Calendar for 2019

NC 4-H Horse Program Information

Dairy Updates
Dairy Judging practices will start back in January 2020. Dates to be determined closer to time.

4-H Dairy Judging contest is March 27, 2020.

Poultry Updates
Our 4-H state winning Senior Poultry Judging team will be competing in the National Contest
November 19-22 in Louisville, Kentucky.

Upcoming practices to prepare for nationals:
November 5, 1 PM
November 13, 4-6 PM
Nov. 18, 4-5 PM

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjnDYg1Xl7w53vKiuM7iw_24nFoko6V_m6G4ANKvo1Dvnx2pNT20V7GWA5rFhwRxBCGlUUuqYa0Xw9LxMUFQvaX_6c3gXz6Yh_E81qkx5GuzIRCVS90YgcqREEexgyaY0BmERZflI5eGhYmvd6SV6ZVspZ5lEwp7wZTb38vHbnzIHkj2KVKgFMa0cYBzMRpPoKzqwjV0CQoIIJ5z-tYR_6jg=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjnDYg1Xl7w53I80PamhUgr9iU5NikGY_qkIhvimpTPm9M2UixC1-YMHK1TJ66C2raJ8wb7p_HCORjy4U1_rOx4VhRYsCEuyJyELSZAuIJBIjB9QBktdOhX_kkJX3lIuBaJz7v4SINzyNwJSznr8kuwhgmIp3sTAwtzTTTMSs6rbhaoowOTKZpC8=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjkToW7TJ5kl9vfpnlcdKOpcIDaPMMOuEoXaFiE56aoludDqOCMhEOyBty74MocfwrQy1hmVHlRi1IRyTTq9uyr9OVAgsSf_1umiKjkfognFvTZwgNpXTMf1SwRWOBk1XkdzOmHziCttYokaIV2sf-7iwFQ4ueFRA9t41CH0QQFE-idvZrEMBzF8Q8ysVar-vl5KMWU_LJC8in7qpaZQ1iYM=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDe4MAYpWwWllQfne_AKhvGGu0jPGLVmqDrguP1ugCN2Rpr3UQqmgK1IwiREa28SzlGT7BVwCA3xtB-Kd6KWzOvM5f_f6cHDiDrwBzefHgSsMtDuLqDpoZA5i63y85HZkxCWvI3f-SItKl6QmvC_eP-OGQ-XENVaFpKZy0OggyFQd7Gyb1uyjCOeJX0pHy53hwsTCcQqDVKkM_SYv78XVqwo7iMAb5WincWPRCY9IQ4IyRrnv1E7SLwfo7iKT7w-_P2VDzE262hHOKYcHmmGiDofkp0o68SAl_X&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjvfC3o-0VfWAMDRot3Z6MBoUyK7X51pTPu2k9xaJPcoZl0AqJRLZlbzpV82v3PNfUSHqh1AP1EEaANdTbGGkM9s618wKlV0Yf_j-23exFZSDa7mjPTSCAN8YfVaNALv2Fy1Yj9bMYXRnnXlVuLnRM8vPD0AhfBigdjou0RiXXHhmYQsuCQUybUMU811wOD1HioXfVwgAZzG8ZQRGYrlVSNRHFCKcGeZbKiEPTFbeRnNM_OnIgIvSSQF28SE-tmZPCcV7X3p769dM&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjvjngqGneqMDqP5KSj8H4N25yyk8VUzyeBGFIWGLeBmG2W3jDEwP1_r0_Y4YG8tjFA2s1ee5cIvWm2E4L8_FJY4qIVXlkmWXsXKeZu8bi0cBCcjokVIWsvgEtq-yz3Nv-OwLQ0pw1TWKQHm86NapWyNpH61XgYtZ2iu-7_d7yssrwWq_cOnbK-HISE-LRnU97xWDogIApbhaW7qNGobtAOAZt0U0gPLtpYDusCNeQGVavRdZH0-9HvdiXLYAr8-L_qklFdlO9C-C&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjiCXnDgS6Q6okN2kHEXSRNAgvD8XFQRvk1eB0I3RiFSMwAB-3dHsJj1Nuc7Q3jkugO8zbEe7Lw9TCofF2vGNX8UKCiyKF-OXGHEUbtQSowMz_t6AC6s6TqhJhnXjydtrb5ZQjb2lTWpkNzJTZjOqEHX2ILrOr9z0IaZ2DM-k8tRnVwZ31NdSnqUF8XRHRzrVQvHld6PeckRMy1j3n8TK1Huvma42FhYtnl6K0dpqGz8E7n64MJabAw9WfjAStxt3TNmddjk1Kuzf9Sga0SA89EPROKu4cY7SO061p3MpXTp8DlF_DxrSECAq506yxpiPGcBAoXeU75YhYak8Jq6rIvw=&c=&ch=


Learn about nature with the Soil & Water Conservation District 
"Naturalist Club"
Check out this cool opportunity with the Soil & Water Conservation District! Lots of hands on learning about all things
nature! This could also lead to competing on the Rowan County Envirothon team!

4-H Shout-outs!



4-H Shout-outs!

-Thanks to those who worked during Paper Clover Week at Tractor Supply. The Salisbury store had
$2,123 donated to 4-H during this event, and of that, $1,910.70 will be for Rowan County 4-H!

My goal was $2,000, so we surpassed our goal; this was largely in part to you showing up, being
brave, and asking folks for money to support 4-H! THANK YOU!

-Thanks to those who helped with the County Council Hot Dog fundraiser at Tractor Supply on Oct.
12. We profited $307.40 on the sale of food and also brought in lots of donations for Paper Clover
Week!

-Five Rowan County 4-H'ers will be traveling to Louisvlle, Kentucky on November 19-22 to represent
North Carolina at the National 4-H Poultry Judging contest. These youth include: Josie Correll, Lauren
Hayes, Sierra Simmerson, Sydney Swing and Grace Walters.

Purchase a Barn Quilts of Rowan 2020 calendar
We have Barn Quilts of Rowan 2020 Calendars available for purchase the Rowan County Cooperative
Extension office! The calendars are $10 each. The three barn quilts that hang on the outside walls of
the Extension office are featured for the month of April.

To purchase, come by the Rowan County Cooperative Extension office.

NC 4-H International Exchange Programs
The information for the 2020 NC 4-H International Exchange Programs is now available.The
information that has been provided on this site gives opportunities for Inbound
and Outbound delegates. 

The Summer Outbound program is open to current or recent 4-H members who have participated in a
county or state program. Applications for 2020 Outbound are due in the State 4-H Office
by Friday, November 8th!

The information for the Summer Inbound Programs will be sent once we have finalized dates for the
Costa Rican delegation arrival in June and the Japanese delegation arrival in July. We are looking
forward to again hosting 12 Japanese delegates and chaperone & 3 Costa Rican
delegates/chaperone this coming summer. 

Click here to learn about NC 4-H International Exchange Programs

Farm Bureau offers IFAL program for rising HS seniors
If you are currently a junior in high school and are interested in pursing an agricultural major, you
should apply for IFAL! IFAL stands for Institute for Future Agriculture Leaders. This free summer camp
is offered at NC State University and NC A&T State University. 

Learn more about IFAL here!

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjsIfXIRnfHOb6Kw8aanNI_Q1KJKsj4KfH9R_zTaWTU2ICxFebdbdAwb8AZcrFsIB-KFChiFSmJcJhBo8j4_NS4UCAsztK_NBs8qERKKasAE1ZBKuFA4Kmpg4FQGaQ-nRDUyNmrUZwelRuyPtO5wEmUNySZRp4wBzJ-6NiMvD_Jp6OzqHm2yVBuyBArWmqiYcrQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjrgPZOSUgLDeLZGnjqEXH05x-Icb8qWhAKxHV1KmHyHTvG0UTgHRdfLYbs5vUhZ0_JS_J_l8-VR7ZNLXYmS1VxDG55_-TDMsz9HplESKzGXkUuNWTVZFtko8Puztrvax--qT1RhUWwhhpC7_CrYmrF2uJcuX7Kie_cy5ayvnH9poHvs75PzhBIY=&c=&ch=


How to Start a New 4-H Club!
Are you interested in starting your own 4-H club to meet the needs and interests of your family or

community? If so, here are the requirements to charter a new 4-H Club:

1. Must have at least 1 approved volunteer to lead the group (having co-leaders is also



1. Must have at least 1 approved volunteer to lead the group (having co-leaders is also
recommended). Volunteers must fill out an application and go through a background check.
2. The club must have at least 5 members from at least 3 different families.
3. A written program of work must be completed for the first 6 meetings and must be been submitted
to the county Cooperative Extension office. 
4. The club is organized with appropriate youth leaders that are either rotated or elected.  
5. A club roster is completed and submitted to the county Cooperative Extension office.

An approved 4-H charter application must be on file at the Rowan County Cooperative Extension office
and each club must re-charter annually. 4-H members must fill out 4-H enrollment and medical forms
annually.

Please email laura_allen@ncsu.edu if you are interested in starting a club!

Click here for more information:
4-H Clubs

Shared Folder for 4-H Pictures
I've had requests for some of the 4-H pictures I have taken at different events. To make it easier for
everybody, I've created a shared folder in my Google Drive and have added all of my 4-H pictures in
there. Please do not delete them, but you can copy ones you want to save, you can add pictures taken
at 4-H events, etc. Also, be mindful that not all 4-H'ers have signed waivers allowing their picture to be
taken. If I see any added pictures that include youth without that signed waiver, I will delete them. Here
is the link:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/16GQ50QsLH10AVBFeg2y1EHfoOP0DGkZm?usp=sharing

Upcoming Events
November 2: PALS Concessions Fundraiser at Chicken Show (Rowan Fairgrounds), 6:30 AM-3 PM
November 7: County Council meeting, 6 PM
November 12: 4-H Bow Tying Class 6-8 PM
November 16: Electric Workshop, 9 AM-3 PM
December 7: 4-H Food Show, doors open at 10 AM
December 17: PALS & County Council meetings, 6 PM
January 9, 2020: Due date for 2019 Project Record Books, Portfolios, Achievement Plans
January 27, February 3, 10, 17: Speak Up
January 28, 2020: 4-H Volunteer Training and County Council meeting, 6 PM

Laura H. Allen
4-H Youth Development Agent

Rowan County Center
704-216-8970

laura_allen@ncsu.edu

rowan.ces.ncsu.edu

Like us on Facebook

Follow us on Twitter

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjnDYg1Xl7w53CmakCzNeyLdd7Nuuk_vbxzEfFusTmTt4ng_DXTWolwoVMNHXxq3MluBfTwDI3E_hg3hiso8Qt64_zK9a5GAlKrrq-Np6bXZuzFoeNlabP1BlVh-6I_R0YgORc1vI42s1nlJDmDGIAHms98mv3oiD4CFoCeFjdfscsmW5i61icUuXAxqmQGPitH5UxT5UJNkf3CubkSgc7nY=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjr062A57_0qBOk2MJdvouKoygdxe5aB8D-bJ9rXFwPtKfrZJ-FzMeUny_U8XFhFHmo6p0hbVu6FAIvfKzmbd9cZ1_bLYmWzncPyfGTOxohHQFoYPe_6UbGMYkAkD949yOLWIN7z6e0jD2MKQwMibvP6Z7ntSOmvpvm31ZxFi1AX4RxofT-zTPW5Q-4YZXcPr-waZ4mcnmVAogG9xn06w4WA=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjhOSHBPiU1hiHJQcc-nzNFwpFF8iWAzX_Ma551e-2OPZMp8ei-ZyulZBAl0HMsuDXBMCGQHbluThXtCA5hIaVFk88mgPg0qsUKF87ftuVTqNrieTI4BkH9KxLSgqb5Hgngf-YyVb_a4q&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BkMTYBvOZ5Ssrj9ZtLmEQd0-mD4ZnlSEPkIDnKwnjsVDKe1Tg4OCjhOSHBPiU1hiP1FQIHPDw_76swGY_SW1y6Ydm8QBFGRPGYrhTbhfi04ks4msJRNa43wCd37Oz9ERIneVcNLw3v1h0b-K2DeCav6HN1diBllz4x1TyS-ZRF1nzWuX2KAx-Q==&c=&ch=


NC State University and N.C. A&T State University work in tandem, along with federal, state and local governments, to form a strategic
partnership called N.C. Cooperative Extension.

Extension's 4-H program is the largest youth development organization in North Carolina. We help over 247,000 young people grow into
active, contributing citizens each year.


